The regular monthly meeting of the French Creek Town Board was held Monday January 9, 2023, at the Town Highway building.

Those present were; Supervisor, David White, Town Clerk, Debbra Albright. Board Members; Norvel Willink, Brynne Hinsdale, Paul Carey and Wayne Emory. Highway supervisor, Brian Malecki.

The meeting was called to order at 7:30pm. The minutes were read, and it was moved by Mr. Willink to approve. It was seconded by Mr. Carey and followed by 5 ayes. Mr. White then read the assessor's report, and there was no Judges report. The finance report was then read and discussed. Papers have been filed for some of the salt shed grant money. It should be coming in a month or so. Mr. White then passed around the year-end report from the Dog control officer.

Mrs. Albright asked about those who would be running for re-election in November. That must be filed with the board of elections by the end of this month. There will be 2 open seats for the Town Board.

The Board took action to grant Bill Hemiline a temporary one-year permit for a storage trailer on his property. The motion was carried by Mr. White, moved by Mr. Carey, 2nd by Mrs. Hinsdale, followed by 5 ayes.

Mr. White asked the board if there should be any steps taken to investigate doing anything in our Township for regulations for Air B&B's. They are becoming popular and there could be safety concerns. They will discuss it further another time.

Mr. White then presented the Town Organization guidelines for 2023. After discussion it was moved to approve by Mr. White, 2nd by Mr. Willink, followed by 5 ayes.

Mr. Malecki gave a short Highway report. He has still not received the new Town truck they have been waiting so long for. The newest employee is working out very well.

The bills were then presented for payment. \$8937.37 in the General budget and \$25,320.15 in the Highway budget.

Mr. White moved to make a motion to adjourn at 8:39pm. It was motioned by Mr. Willink and 2^{nd} by Mr. Carey, followed by 5 ayes.